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The Medicines Patent Pool (MPP) is honored to address this commi4ee and expresses its gra8tude for 
the collabora8on built over the years. Since its incep8on in 2010, MPP has worked closely with the 
EML Secretariat, providing patent informa8on on the medicines submi4ed for inclusion, priori8zing 
medicines listed by the Expert Commi4ee (EC) and seeking to nego8ate licensing agreements to 
support access, such as for the submi4ed candidate abacavir/lamivudine/dolutegravir pediatric for 
which MPP has already signed a licence agreement to enable the distribu8on of quality-assured 
generic in 123 countries. 
The EC's recommenda8ons to explore access to medicines for non-communicable diseases and 
biotherapeu8cs, have prompted MPP to conduct comprehensive assessments, culmina8ng in mandate 
expansions. MPP remains fully commi4ed to suppor8ng future recommenda8ons, wherever possible. 
In addi8on to the patent mapping requested to support the Expert Commi4ee, we would like to share 
three key points for considera8on as we con8nue our shared mission of improving health equity 
enabling more equitable access to medicines: 
 

1. Affordability of medicines, especially of newer and more effec6ve medicines, can be 
improved but it requires coordinated efforts from mul6ple stakeholders.  
The Expert Commi4ee and the EML play a cri8cal role in triggering work from a wide range of 
stakeholders to support access to medicines, including voluntary licensing. Early iden6fica6on 
of essen6al medicines—or those with the poten8al to become essen8al in the future—is key. 
MPP emphasizes the importance of the EC con8nuing to promptly iden8fy and flag promising 
new treatments to relevant partners as early as possible. Previous examples include cancer 
medicines flagged in 2021 and 2023.  

2. MPP welcomes WHO’s efforts to provide comprehensive and coherent guidance on newer 
drug candidates, such as GLP1-RA, through alignment between the Guidelines and EML 
inclusion processes. We hope this alignment will also lead to the 8mely iden8fica8on of quality 
assurance pathways, including the WHO Prequalifica8on Programme. This ensures that, if 
licenses are obtained or relevant patents expire, quality-assured generics or biosimilars can be 
rapidly developed and made accessible in LMICs. 

3. Third, from consulta8ons with pa8ent communi8es and observa8ons of treatment delivery in 
LMICs, we would like to highlight the importance of suppor6ng innova6ve formula6ons, 
such as heat-stable or oral op8ons. These formula8ons offer significant advantages for 
treatment and supply chain management in many countries and should be priori8zed where 
appropriate. 
 

In conclusion, if we aim to accelerate the availability of affordable generics or biosimilars of newer 
medicines for LMICs, we must act together. We, MPP, stand ready to play our part crea8ng new 
partnerships with a broad range of actors, from pharma industry to governments and civil society to 
overcome the many challenges that limit access to medicines.  
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 


